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75th OREGON LEGISLATIVE ASSEMBLY - 2009 Regular Session MEASURE: HB 3022 A
STAFF MEASURE SUMMARY CARRIER: Sen. Rosenbaum
Senate Committee on Health Care & Veterans Affairs

REVENUE: No revenue impact
FISCAL: Fiscal statement issued
Action: Do Pass the A-Engrossed Measure
Vote: 4 - 1 - 0

Yeas: Bates, Morrisette, Morse, Monnes Anderson
Nays: Kruse
Exc.: 0

Prepared By: Robert Shook, Administrator
Meeting Dates: 5/12, 5/19

WHAT THE MEASURE DOES: Allows practitioners who diagnose patients with gonorrhea or Chlamydia to
prescribe antibiotic treatment for the patient and the patient’s partners without an examination of the partners. Requires
practitioners to provide informational materials about sexually transmitted diseases provided by Department of Human
Services and specific dosage information for the patient and each partner for whom medication is described.

ISSUES DISCUSSED:
• Access to prescription drugs by sexual partners that have not been seen by a health care provider
• Sexual partners that do not seek access to health care treatment

EFFECT OF COMMITTEE AMENDMENT: No amendment.

BACKGROUND: Sexually transmitted infections are the most common communicable diseases reported in Oregon,
representing as much as two-thirds of all reported conditions. Chlamydia is considered by the Oregon Public Health
Association (OPHA) as the most commonly reported disease in the state. Chlamydia and gonorrhea both may produce
lifelong pain, disability, tubal pregnancy and infertility in women as well as increased risks of HIV infection. OPHA
estimates that 28,000 individuals are infected with Chlamydia each year, and 15 to 30 percent of young women with
Chlamydia are re-infected within six months. Repeated infection increases the likelihood of more severe long term
consequences. Planned Parenthood Advocates of Oregon reports that of the 102,000 patients seen in the program each
year, 20 percent are diagnosed with Chlamydia.

Studies sponsored by the Centers for Disease Control found that expedited partner therapy programs like the one
established by House Bill 3022-A significantly reduce the rate of infection and re-infection and increase partner
notification and completed partner treatment. Advocates assert that the increased prescription cost results in a decrease in
system costs because of the reduction in long-term treatment for more severe secondary effects of these diseases.
House Bill 3022-A creates a standardized practice for expedited partner therapy intended to provide improved outcomes
for patients and access for practitioners to the best information possible.


